November, 2010 District Manager’s Report
Borough Service Cabinet Meeting held 10/29/10 (see minutes attached)
Highlights from the DSC Meeting held 11/10/10:
FDNY:

Report unsafe conditions in stores to 311; examine holiday lights make sure they have UL
label, which means they have been inspected; remove lint from clothes dryer to prevent fire

26" Pct. (see stats):
e New Captain assigned to 26" Pct. — Capt. Ehrenberg, D.I. Dukowsky was transferred
to Queens.

e Robbery pattern on R/S/D and Morningside Drive (bet. 110" — 116™) streets it
appears electronic and cell phone users are the targets.

e Coat Drive at 26™ Pct. 12/01/10 — 12/31/10 old lightly worn coats will be accepted,
vouchers will be issued for tax purposes.

30™ Pct. (see stats):
e Robberies have increased year-to-date, Convent Ave. (bet. 140™ — 145™) streets (City
College) is a hot spot; lighting has been increased, students and faculty are on alert.

PSA-6 (see stats):

e Rape Assaults have increased in Grant and Manhattanville housing developments,
perps are known to victims;

e Grants Housing reported an increase in Felony, and Domestic Violence Assaults, it
was reported that Perps were known to victims;

e Holiday Food Drive started October 1** and running through December 15", PSA6 is
accepting can goods at 2770 8™ Ave. @148th Street, for further info. contact PSA-6
Community Affairs Unit at (212) 694-7723 or via email at john.ramos@nypd.org.

NYCHA and FFAWN (Teen Girls’ Initiative), Mary J. Blige, and the Steve Stoute
Foundation have teamed together to bring their acclaimed “3E” — Empowerment through
Education and Encouragement — Junior Wings program to girls and teens of the NYCHA
developments. For 75 years, the Authority has provided affordable, quality housing to low
and moderate income New York families, while also offering a strong network of social and
community development services for the advancement of Women. Applications are being
accepted for girls and teens, ages 12 to 15, who live in public housing. The teen Girls’
initiative will kick off in Manhattan and the Bronx with 100 women. For more information,
please visit: www.nyc.gov/nychagirlsinitiative or call Shakima Ivory @ (212) 306-3921.

Patrol Borough Manhattan North (see stats):
e Homicides has increased in District 9
e Holiday Safety Tips(see attached)



Manhattan DA’s Office (see stats):

e Town Hall Meeting co-sponsored with Community Board No. 9 was a huge success.

e D.A. Vance announced the formation of a Public Integrity Unit. The new unit will
proactively investigate public corruption in government at all levels, including not
only bribery and malfeasance by public servants, but also election fraud and criminal
violations of state and local ethics laws. The Public Integrity Unit, which is
organized within the Rackets Bureau, will oversee a new Public Corruption Hotline at
(212) 335-8987.

Sanitation Department

Reported the following on Budget Cuts:

Monday night pick-up 4-12a.m. will be reduced to one truck

100 supervisors demoted to Sanitation Worker

No mechanical brooms — mechanical brooms transferred to Enforcement
One Field Supervisor for Collections

Parks Department
e 9-Day Pruning/Planting in Riverside Park
e Christmas Tree applications being accepted
e Park Officer assaulted at Morningside Park (123" St. @Morningside Ave.) no arrest
made

Human Rights Commission
Immigrant Employment Rights Workshop, offering employment rights, Job hunting tips, and
legal documents, for further info. please contact Annette Harewood (212) 306-7649.

DEP
Reported Lead in drinking water, advising everyone to run tap water for at least 30 seconds.
311 is offering free Lead testing kits, and pipe inspections.

Libraries
George Bruce is offering:
e The National Black Programming Consortium and the NYPL presents the Harlem

Library Cinema Series “NORA”,
Book Making
Jewelry Design
Budget Cuts- NYPL is operating on a $19.7million budget, which is 14% less
additional funding reductions in FY 2011 and FY 2012 with staff reductions, a letter
writing campaign will take place in Jan. 2011.

DOT

Launched A POP-UP Café Pilot Program and is seeking applications from restaurants. Pop-
up Cafés provide outdoor public seating in the curb lane during the warm months and
promote local businesses. Such cafés are popular in Europe, where narrow sidewalks prevent
sidewalk cafés, and have recently been established in California and Canada.
















































